CITY OF COLBERT	CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES	SEPT 5, 2023 – 7 P.M.
	Auditorium – 7:00 p.m.

Call to Order & Prayer: Chris Peck
Pledge of Allegiance
Approval of August 17th Minutes
Motion to approve: Ray Thomas, seconded by Roger Fortson; all approved.
Adoption of September 5th Agenda
Motion to approve Ray Thomas, seconded by Michelle Cole; all approved.
No Mayor Opening Remarks

Present: Mayor Pro Tem Chris Peck, Roger Fortson, Michelle Cole, Ray Thomas, Dale Perry, Tony Mattox, Kerri-Lynn Phillips, Elisa Grimes, attached list.

NO PUBLIC PRESENT FOR INPUT

NEW BUSINESS
Park Road
The road leading into the park needs attention consisting of repairs dirt under road and installation of new culvert pipe. Chris Peck, chairing the meeting due to Mayor Wyatt’s absence, stated there is also a drainage problem at the creek, and there are also several trees that need cutting back, if not taken down altogether. A resident of the city has offered to go over and survey which trees are diseased and most certainly should be taken down, Council member Michelle Cole stated. There are also trees around the city that should be cut back also. The Council suggested getting bids for all the trees to be trimmed at once. 
Upcoming 2024 Budget
Mayor Pro Tem, Chris Peck and staff announced there will be a Public Hearing at 6:30 p.m. on Monday, September 25, 2023 for the 2024 City Budget. 

NO PUBLIC PRESENT FOR INPUT

UNFINSIHED BUSINESS
Auditorium HVAC Repair
As of 8/31/2023, the air conditioner for one-half of the Auditorium has been repaired by Acker Heating & Cooling.
Library Inventory Software Cost & Updated Library Equipment Quote
The Council was presented with the library inventory software upfront cost, $1,425.00, as well as its annual cost of $650-$750. The Council was also presented with an updated library equipment estimate. They were encouraged to go home and review the documents. Chris Peck tabled the issue until the October meeting.

Department Reports
Mayor Pro Tem – Chris Peck stated that we need to get updated from Garrett Paving about where we stood with paving progress. Also, that Jeff Davis had offered to use his smaller equipment to assist the City with small projects.
Fire Dept. Liaison – Tim Wyatt, absent
Grass Cutting/Park – Michelle Cole stated that she had had trouble contacting the grasscutters, but that Tim had been able to contact them.
Streets & Lighting – Roger Fortson had nothing to report.
Assisting Tony with Maintenance & Repairs – Ray Thomas had nothing to report.
Staff Reports: Tony Mattox, Maintenance Supervisor stated that T.C. from Piedmont will be out of work for about six weeks due to having neck surgery. He gave Tony another contact’s information to have in case of any emergencies.  Kerri-Lynn Phillips and Elisa Grimes reported there have now been 2,712 library books inventoried. There has not been an official opening date for the library yet, but updates will be posted on the City website and on Facebook, as well as a grand opening ribbon cutting ceremony sponsored by the Madison County Chamber of Commerce. 

Upcoming Meetings
Monday, September 25, 2023 – 6:30 p.m. Public Hearing – 2024 Budget 
Monday, October 2, 2023 – 7 p.m. – Next Scheduled City Council Meeting

